## **Dogsthorpe Infant School**

Central Avenue, Dogsthorpe, Peterborough. PE1 4LH.

Tel: (01733) 566849 Email: office@dogsthorpe-inf.peterborough.sch.uk

www.dogsthorpeinfants.com

Headteacher: Mrs. R. Waters



Dream. Believe. Shine.

19th June 2018

Dear Parents/Carers,

## **HEALTH AND SAFETY.**

Please ensure you observe the following Health and Safety rules:

- It is the responsibility of parents/carers to supervise all of their children before and after school.
- Vehicles All exit and entry routes must be kept clear at all times.
- Parents <u>must not</u> use the school car park for dropping off/collecting their child. The Methodist Church committee have kindly agreed that we can use their carpark at the beginning and end of the school day. However, they ask all car owners to be respectful and not to park on the grass.
- Bicycles and scooters must not be ridden by either adults or children within the school premises. The bicycle storage shelter is provided for Infant children's bikes/scooters ONLY. The bike racks at the front of the school are for parent and visitors bicycles.
- The school site is, by Law, non-smoking. Please extinguish cigarettes before coming onto the school grounds.
- Dogs are not allowed on the school grounds.

## **USE OF SOCIAL MEDIA.**

As part of our commitment to the safeguarding and welfare of all our children, we remind you of the following:

- During the school year there will be many occasions where you wish to take photos or
  make a video recording of your child taking part in a school activity. We ask that you
  do this respectfully ensuring, as far as possible, that you only take a picture of your
  child. Any images that you take must not be used inappropriately i.e. do not
  place them on social networking sites like Facebook, Instagram etc. If parents
  abuse this request then the school will have no other choice, in order to protect our
  children, than to stop parents from taking photos in school.
- If you use social media sites we ask that you show the school and our staff courtesy
  and respect. Staff members should not named in any comments which are in the public
  domain. If we are informed that this has happened then a meeting will be called to
  discuss the issue.
- We remind you that children under the age of 13 should not be accessing Facebook. If
  we are informed that one of our children has an account we will advise the site and
  request for the account to be deleted. The age limit is there to protect your child.

Thank you for your co-operation in these matters.

R Waters (Mrs)

S. Hartropp (Mrs)

Headteacher

Chair of Governors



